
 IMPERIAL HERITAGE SCHOOL, SECTOR-102, GURUGRAM 
 MONTHLY PLANNER FOR DECEMBER 

 KG (2023-24) 

 Dear Parents, 
 Greetings ! 
 December  is  the  month  of  joy,  happiness  and  to  finish  what  you  started.  The  month  will  give  us  all  an  opportunity  to  exhibit  our  commitment  towards  the  school 
 as we all would be witnessing the most anticipated event ‘Annual Day’ in the school. So let us all welcome December with a lot of passion and zeal. 
 “November at its best—with a sort of delightful menace in the air.” 
 The  school’s  Annual  Day  is  the  most  awaited  event  of  the  school  calendar. The  month  of  November  is  a  well-known  time  to  execute  the  preparations  for  the 
 school's  Annual  Day.  Students  across  all  grades  are  busy  with  their  regular  practice  sessions  for  the  event  and  teachers  are  working  equally  hard  to  make  this 
 event  a  grand  success.  From  dance  performances  to  play  and  musical  events,  to  speeches,  the  school’s  Annual  Day  practice  is  filled  with  the  most  treasured 
 moments-  the  dress  rehearsals,  run  throughs  and  the  uncontainable  enthusiasm.  It  is  a  once-a-year  event  that  brings  out  teachers,  students,  school  management  and 
 parents on the same platform to enjoy the celebrations. 

 On  the  academic  front,  students  were  engaged  in  learning  about  different  topics.  In  EVS  under  the  theme  Seasons,  students  learned  about  major  weather 
 conditions  of  India,  Clothes  and  Food  we  consume  in  different  weather.  They  also  learned  about  weather  changes  through  paper  plate  and  leaf  impressions 
 activities.  In  Numeracy  students  learned  concepts  of  number  names  as  it  helps  them  to  identify  numbers  easily.  There  was  a  recapitulation  of  what  comes  before, 
 after,  in  between,  and  missing  numbers  (1  -  100).  Students  were  introduced  to  the  SEMI-CIRCLE  shape  through  exciting  objects  and  activities.  In  Literacy 
 students  were  introduced  to  CVC  words  of  vowel  o  and  there  was  a  recapitulation  of  vowels  a,  e,  and  i  CVC  words.  Students  learned  how  to  read  and  write  with 
 phonic sounds. They did picture reading, look and write, matching and rhyming words. 

 To  make  our  little  ones  aware  of  Halloween,  the  Pre-Primary  was  busied  with  activities  typical  of  it.  The  children  came  dressed  as  ghosts,  witches,  vampires  etc. 
 A special spooky corner was created for the children too and they enjoyed all the fun activities. 

 To  celebrate  Diwali,  mother’s  participated  in  a  rangoli  making  and  candle  decoration  activity  wherein  each  child  and  mother  made  a  rangoli  and  decorated  a 
 candle.  The  students,  mothers,  and  teachers  all  enjoyed  the  fun  activities.  They  displayed  their  creativity  and  bonds  of  unity  by  making  a  wonderful  rangoli 
 together.  To  celebrate  the  joy  of  the  festival  of  light  Diwali  they  made  a  candle  holder  in  pottery  class  and  decorated  it  with  mirrors  and  teachers  gave  a  diya  as  a 
 takeaway. 

 Celebrating  Caring  and  Sharing,  students  brought  gifts  for  their  buddy  and  made  thank  you  cards  for  them.  They  also  contributed  generously  for  the  donation 
 drive  or  Deep  Ashram  organised  by  the  school.  This  spirit  helped  to  bring  cheer  and  happiness  to  others.  This  resonated  with  the  value  of  the  month  which  was 
 compassion where the little ones understood how they should appreciate what hey have and share with those who are less fortunate. 



 To  celebrate  the  joy  of  colours  we  have  the  Colour  Burst  and  the  colour  for  the  month  was  Pink  .  This  is  the  colour  of  universal  love  of  oneself  and  of  others. 
 Students  were  given  a  thorough  understanding  of  the  colour  through  different  activities.  Students  enjoyed  the  day  as  they  came  dressed  in  various  shades  of  the 
 colour  and   spoke  some  lines  to  describe  it  .  They  did  a  craft  activity  of  making  Pink  piggy  bank  .  They  also  engaged  in  a  discussion  with  the  teachers  and  their 
 peers and recalled different pink coloured items in their classroom and homes. 

 As the winter sets in, we look forward to January…to New Beginnings, New Hopes and a New Year! 

 . 









 Syllabus for the month of December 



 General  Information: 
 ●  School timing is 8.00 am – 12.30 pm. School gate will be closed at 8.05 am. No entry will be allowed post that. 
 ●  Students must carry the Almanac to school daily. 
 ●  Kindly ensure that your child is dressed in proper school uniform with neat hair. 
 ●  It is mandatory for students to wear the school ID every day. 
 ●  It is mandatory to carry the Parent escort  card while picking up your child from School and Bus Stop. 
 ●  Label your child’s belongings like lunch box, water bottle, bag, shoes, etc. 
 ●  Please ensure that your ward carries an extra set of clothes every day. 
 ●  Please  ensure  that  your  child  is  not  suffering  from  cold,  cough  or  fever  at  the  time  of  leaving  home.  Temperature  check  will  be  done  for  every  student 

 before entry into the school premises. 
 ●  All students if required need to wear masks, bring their own water bottle, hand sanitizers and not share with others. 

 We look forward to your cooperation in helping our children grow and learn together! 

 Headmistress                                                                                                                                                     Principal 


